414 ZENKYOREN BUILDING,7 - 9 HIRAKAWA-CHO 2-CHOME, CHIYODA-KU, TOKYO 102-0093 TEL:(03)3265-3366/9 FAX:(03)3265-1108

27 June, 2007

Mr Katsuhiko Wakabayashi President HARD LOCK Industry, Co, Ltd. 1-6-24 Kawamata Higashi-Osaka-shi 577-0063

Dear Mr Wakabayashi,

Japan and South Africa's relationships continue to grow from strength to strength. This is strongly reflected by the increased patterns of bi lateral trade and investment and the high level of government to government and people to people exchanges.

I am extremely positive that through meetings and exchanges such as the one that you held with us recently, we were able to exchange information and ideas and look at areas of synergy for our mutual benefit.

May I take this opportunity of personally thanking you for your hospitality and kindness in welcoming me and my staff.

I look forward to our continued and highly appreciated relationship.

With the assurance of my highest consideration

Yours Sincerely

BS Ngubarle

Ambassador